PRACTICE FOR PROGRESS PAYMENT AND RETENTION 

Whenever possible the following proposed “Best Practices” for Progress Payment and Retainage should be addressed in the Owner/Contractor Agreement; communicated with the Subcontract bidders prior to their submitting a price; resulting in similar terms and conditions being included in the Contractor/Subcontractor Agreement. These guidelines are more applicable for private and/or design-build work but should be incorporated in public work contracts where possible.

The AGC/C Board of Directors encourages the membership of the Association to follow this “Best Practices” statement.


PROGRESS PAYMENT
• Specific times to submit invoices and receive payment should be agreed upon during the Owner contract negotiation.

• If a progress payment is not received on the agreed date, then interest at an agreed upon rate should be addressed                 in the agreements.

• If the owner does not meet payment schedules, the General Contractor should have the ability to stop work, upon issuing proper notification, without the stoppage being a breach of contract. Should the General Contractor  elect to suspend work due to this breach, the Subcontractor will also suspend work until said breach is resolved. General Contractor and Subcontractor are to have the right to recover re-mobilization costs.

• If the General Contractor has been paid and the Subcontractor has fulfilled his contractual obligations and the  General Contractor does not meet the agreed upon payment schedule with the subcontractor, the subcontractor must have the ability to stop work and recover restart costs, upon issuing proper notification.
RETAINAGE
• If  the subcontractor  is  asked  to  price a  project  with  retainage  terms  that  are  objectionable,  the  Subcontractor  should  

offer an alternate reduction in his/her price for specific, more favorable terms.

• The payment of retainage should be tied to an event, such as substantial completion of the work or final completion of the project.

• Retainage should not be withheld from any subcontractor for problems caused by another subcontract over which he/she has no control. Appropriate language should be included in the Owner Agreement to only allow the Owner to withhold a multiple, such as, two (2) times the value of uncompleted or nonconforming work.

“These payment guidelines are the foundation for all good Owner/Contractor and Contractor/Agreements.

It is the position of AGC that payment terms, and conditions, should be addressed in the Owner/Contractor agreement; and, whenever possible, communicated to the Subcontractor prior to bidding so that the Subcontractor can fairly evaluate his risk.”





Darrell Eastwood, AGC/C Chairman of the Board*
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*For the complete article by Mr. Eastwood see On Site, February 2003, Volume 28, Number Two at www.agccolorado.org/newsletters.
